Superintendent’s Report

August 22nd, 2016
I.       Financial Audit
Now that questionnaires and preliminary tasks have been accomplished by the new audit firm, we expect them in the district after returning from the long Labor Day weekend to begin examining financial reports, internal controls, and the various processes for the district.  After completion of the audit, the annual Redbook training with Vicki and school finance and administrative staff is expected to take place. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 27th; OVEC - Shelbyville

August 19th; FFA Awards Ceremony - Louisville 
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.      TES Construction Project 
Footers have been poured, walls are beginning to be erected, and my conversation at the monthly construction meeting surrounded the fiber-optic infrastructure that needs to begin taking shape for a seamless transition regarding technology into the new school, along with requesting that progress reports, documents, etc. are changed from this point forward to reflect Taylorsville Elementary School Project so that stakeholders are reassured that although “naming rights” are in fact a responsibility of the BOE, changes of this magnitude wouldn’t be considered for recommendation without support by a vast majority.  Further, Mr. Rucker intends on beginning the September 2nd PD day on site as Morel Construction has agreed to allow a tour of the grounds and progress.  I would also like to extend this invitation to you, however, we need to drive separately and meet the bus on site as to not be in violation of Open Meetings.  A release waiver will need to be signed before going on the grounds, and the tour will begin at 9:00 a.m. if interested.   Additional documents from the meeting are attached to this report.  
         VII.    Written Communication
Note the last item on the written communication portion of the agenda; this is due to legislation updates (HB 341) regarding data security and “best practices” if and when a data breach takes place within the school system.  As we prepare for copier bids later this fall, Mr. Thomas has already taken the initiative to include the complete deleting of all information on the hard drives as part of the bid package.
         VIII.   Tax Hearing

Considering the second of “two consecutive weeks of advertising” has now been complete per statute, we are in compliance and now set to meet Thursday evening the 25th beginning at 6:30 in the Media Center of TES to consider the annual hearing prior to setting the tax rates. 
         IX.    School Safety
In light of the recent threat and prompt response at TES, we discussed ideas to be even more consistent at the Program Director’s Meeting last Thursday.  Much of the discussion surrounded communication to the public, and although the response was both prompt and precise, it must be emphasized that communication will take place after the crisis response is initiated, building is secure, and most importantly, students are safe.  It is impossible to actively address the areas mentioned above more quickly than social media can travel with the click of a button, however, the consistencies we discussed revolved around the e-mail blast as compared to the one-call depending on the severity of the threat.  We concluded that if the severity is low and addressed through an e-mail blast, the courtesy of a one-call to alert parents to the message would provide further reassurance of the process.
          X.     Transportation

Although we are quickly getting into a routine and decreasing time that students are on the bus, it has been brought to my attention that we are crowded on one bus, although still in compliance with transportation safety initiatives.  That said, after discussing with Mr. Thomas, he intends to exchange a snub-nose bus for the route in question that raises the capacity from 66 to 82 in the short term.  We will take another look after Grizzlies Beyond the Bell begins as I’m quite certain a percentage of those middle school students on the route will be actively engaged in the after school program further decreasing the number of students in the afternoon on that particular route.
         XI.      Personnel

You will see a number of personnel and/or contract modifications on the agenda to address specific needs of the schools.  All except the additional 6th grade teacher via the staffing formula and the addition of 2 days to the TES nurse contract for the additional work at SCHS (which equalizes all nurse contracts at 187 days @ 7.5 hours per day), are funded through the programs they represent such as IDEA-B, ESS, Title I, etc.
